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STANDARDS BULLETIN 2015-05  
 

CAN/ULC-S602-14, 6th Edition of the Standard for Aboveground Steel Tanks for Fuel 
Oil and Lubricating Oil 

 
CAN/ULC-S670-14, 1st Edition of the Standard for Aboveground Nonmetallic Tanks for 

Fuel Oil and Other Combustible Liquids 

 

INFORMATION REGARDING THE REQUIREMENTS ON TANKS FOR 
FUEL OIL, LUBRICATING OIL, AND OTHER COMBUSTIBLE LIQUIDS 

 
To:     Members of the ULC Advisory Council  

           Listees of Aboveground Steel Tanks for Fuel Oil and Lubricating Oil 

           Listees of Aboveground Nonmetallic Tanks for Fuel Oil and Other Combustible Liquids 

           Others Interested 
 

Subject: Reminder to Consult Code and Regulations Prior to Submitting Tanks for UL/ULC Listing  

 
The issuance of this Standards Bulletin is in response to queries received by ULC Standards 
concerning the requirements in CSA B139 Series-15, Installation Code for oil burning 
equipment, in relation to the requirements in the product Standards CAN/ULC-S602-14, 
Standard for Aboveground Steel Tanks for Fuel Oil and Lubricating Oil, and CAN/ULC-S670-
14, Standard for Aboveground Nonmetallic Tanks for Fuel Oil and Other Combustible 
Liquids.  

 
Specifically, two requirements of CSA B139 will impact the design and construction of a tank:  
 
        1. Number of required openings at the top; and  
 
        2. Water management. 
 
Manufacturers are reminded to examine and apply the requirements in Code and 
Regulations prior to submitting a tank for UL/ULC listing. This is to ensure that a tank is 
designed and constructed in accordance with the applicable CAN/ULC Standards listed 
above, and at the same time addresses the applicable requirements in Code and 
Regulations.  

 
This Standards Bulletin may be forwarded to others who may have an interest in the 
information presented in this document.  

 

If you require any additional information, please contact Caitlin D’Onofrio at 613-368-4430 or 
by email at Caitlin.DOnofrio@ul.com . 
 

 
Yours truly, 
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G. Rae Dulmage 

Director, Standards Department 


